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Old Business 
PZ 2019-002 --  Consideration of a potential request related for a concept plan for the Aqua Dam facility on Industrial Drive was tenative, then deferred.
New Business
PZ 2019-005 – Planning Commission issued a positive recommendation to the Board of Appeals to approve an assisted living facility located at 715 Bradley Avenue.  Property would accommodate 4 adults, one of whom would be anonsite/live in staff member.  Property would need to be approved a licensed by the Maryland Dept of Health/Office of Health Care Quality.
Public Hearing
TA 2019-006 – Anchor Point, represented by Alan McRae, and a group of “Concerned Citizens” (quite a few of which are located in the old Metro Grocery building) have requested process review changes to the UDC, focused mostly on the General Commercial District.  Currently, if the UDC is silent on an activity, it is deemed not to be permitted.  This group has instead, encouraged the City to provide a list of activities that are prohibited.  Their assertion is that if it is a legal activity, it should be permitted.  Staff recommends against these changes.  This matter was deferred to November for further discussion.
Judd’s editorial:  This matter seems to stem from the debate over food trucks.  The code was silent on food trucks, which meant they were not permitted.  A healthy debate ensued, resulting in food trucks being permitted, within certain perimeters.  I believe this is a healthy course of action, allowing everyone input into the decision making process.
TA 2019-007 – Planning Commission approved a text amendment to allow bingo as an approved activity for philanthropic institutions.  This change was requested by Anchor Point, which is conducting regular bingo nights for fundraising.  This would affect the General Commercial District only.  Mr. McRae indicated wanting to move to a larger facility at some point, like Governor’s Hall.  Planning staff indicated this text amendment affected only the General Commercial District and that bingo would not be permitted at Governor’s Hall, which is Maritime.  Bingo is also required to have a State issued license issued by the Clerk of Court.  
Discussion:
1. Mr. McRae submitted a letter citing uses/activities that should be permitted under the UDC.  Many of the activities already seem to be permitted and regulated.  Staff to further investigate and discuss.
2. Consideration of a change in the stipend to Planning Commission.  Currently, members paid $50.00 per meeting attended.  Proposal is to change to a $250.00 per quarter stipend, with an extra $50.00 per quarter to the Chair.
Judd’s editorial:  I would suggest support of this change.  Those of us that volunteer for Boards and Committees are well aware of the time and financial investment.   This is a small investment for a very professional Commission.
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